STATE OF CALIFORNIA PEYE WILSON, Governor

CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD

SAN FRANCISCO BAY REGION
2101 WEBSTER STREET, SUITE 500
OAKLAND, CA 94412

(510) 2861255

May 20, 1993
File: 01-1028(UST)

Assim Hanna, Supervisor, Environmental Engineering
Nabisco Foods Co.

7 Campus Drive

P.0. Box 31

Parsippany, New Jersey 07054-0311

RE: Case closure for Underground Storage Tank Site,
Nabisco Brand Foods, 1267 14th Street, Oakland,
Alameda County

Dear Mr. Hanna,

The Alameda County Department of Environmental Health (ACHD) has
submitted letters which recommend closure for your site involving
the removal of two 10,000 gallon petroleum fuel oil tanks and one
750 gallon diesel tank. Regional Board staff have reviewed the
file for your site and concur with this recommendation. Thetrefore
based on the available information for the above site, it appears
that further investigation and cleanup of petroleum hydrocarbons
are not necessary. Further work could be required if conditions
change or a water quality threat is discovered at the site.

Please contact Richard Hiett from my staff at (510) 286-4359 if you
have any questions regarding the contents of this letter.

Sincegrely

Steven R. Ritchie
Executive Officer

cc: ACHD, 80 Swan Way, Suite 200, Oakland, CA 94621
Attn: Mr. Don Wang
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ALAMEDA COUNTY -
HEALTH CARE SERVICES

AGENCY
DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

RAFAT A. SHAHID, Assistant Ageincy Director

DEFPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
Hazardous Materials Division

80 Swan Way, Rm. 200

Qatland, CA 84621

{510) 271-4320

September 21, 1992

Richard Hiett, Water Resources Control Engineer
State of California

California Regional Water Quality Control Board
San Francisco Bay Region

2101 Webster sSt., Suite 500

OCakland, Ca. 94612

Re: Nabisco Brands/Foods Co.
1267-14th sSt.
Oakland, Cca. 94607

Dear Mr. Hiett,

Enclosed are the following reports, "Case Closure Referral
Loading Dock Site,..., Versar Project #7061.1, June 6, 1992" and
"Case Closure Referral North Underground Tank Slte,..., Versar
Project #7061.2, June 6, 1992", Dennis Byrne, formerly with our
office had dlscussed thlS leaking underground storage tank case
with you and he recommended that the case be closed. Since Mr.
Byrne is no longer working here, please refer your comments to
Don Hwang.

Sincerely,

Pwk %,%LL‘&

Paul Smith
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist

cc: Assim Hanna, Supervisor Environmental Englneerlng, Nabisco
Foods Co., 7 Campus Dr., P.0O. Box 311, Parsippany, N.J,.
07054~0311
James Jensen, Geohydrologist, Versar, Inc., 5330 Primrose
Dr., Suite 228, Fair Oaks, Ca. 95628

1267-14s



